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 THE CHINESE UNIVERSITY OF HONG KONG 
 

Senate Committee on Sub-degree, Professional and Continuing Education Programmes 
 

Briefing Notes No. 1 (2020-21) 
 

The First Meeting in 2020-21 of the Senate Committee on Sub-degree, Professional and Continuing 
Education Programmes (Senate Committee on SPCEP) was held on 3 September 2020.  Major items 
dealt with at that meeting were as follows:  
 
Announcements related to the following items were made by the Chairman: 
 
• Working Group on Sub-degree, Professional and Continuing Education Programmes (SPCEP) 
• Committee on Re-approval of SPCEP 
 
The introduction of the following programmes was endorsed with effective dates shown: 
 
 Details With effect from 
1 Certificate Programme in Cultural Guiding in Hong Kong at Hong Kong 

Qualifications Framework (HKQF) Level 3 by the School of Continuing 
and Professional Studies  

July 2021 

2 Certificate Programme in Creative Watercolour Painting at HKQF Level 3 
by the School of Continuing and Professional Studies July 2021 

3 Certificate Programme in Foundational Watercolour Painting at HKQF 
Level 2 by the School of Continuing and Professional Studies  July 2021 

 
The phasing out of the following programmes was endorsed with effective dates shown: 
 
 Details With effect from 
1 Certificate Programme in Foundation Choreography (Chinese Dance) Immediate effect 
2 Diploma Programme in Chinese Music Performance Studies  Immediate effect 
3 Diploma Programme in Library Studies  Immediate effect 
4 Diploma Programme in Professional Education for Police  Immediate effect 

 
The Quality Assurance Compensations from 1 July 2019 to 30 June 2020 were endorsed. 
 
The University Grants Committee’s response letter to the Council Chairman and the Vice-Chancellor and 
President on the Progress Report submitted by CUHK in December 2019 in response to the Audit Report 
in the sub-degree audit cycle of Quality Assurance Council (QAC) published in June 2018 was noted.  
 
The notes of the Ad Hoc Meeting on the Professional and Continuing Education Programmes (PCEP) 
Information System in response to the QAC Recommendations were noted.  
 
The data collected from the non-CUSIS Class Information Database (CID) from 1 July 2019 to 30 June 
2020 were noted.  
 
The annual report 2019-20 of the Senate Committee on SPCEP was approved.  
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